WPCA Meeting
September 13, 2018
         7:00pm   
 
Old Lyme Library 
Members present: Richard Ramondetta, Will Szestakow, Ken Russell, Bill Griffin, Dick Hrinak


    Bud Phelps
Absent: Norb
Guest: Rita
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the Regular meeting of the WPCA at 7:00pm.
Secretary’s report:  Will Szestakow made a motion to accept the secretaries report, it was seconded by Dick Hrinak, and voted and approved. 6-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rita passed out the report. 
The reserve account reflected the total value as of this month, this includes the amount remaining in the user fee account, transferred to the reserve account.  

The old user fee budget reflected the amount transferred to the reserve account.

The sewer account showed the total payments made for the month. 

The aging account of benefit assessments showed the owners in the arears and several who paid the full year in advance.

The user fee reconciliation account shows the payments made and the deposits made into the account.
The user fee aging account shows the property owners in the arears.

The last account is the budget for the current year.

A motion to accept treasure’s report was made by Bud Phelps and seconded by Will Szestakow and passed 6-0-0  
Maintenance Report: The winterization notice will be sent to Grinder Pump users, as the end of the season is approaching. Will passed the charts on the monthly usage and gave his report on the usage. There was a notable change from the same time last year.  
Chairman’s Report: Rich discussed a computerized metering system proposed by Evoqua. We should get better results in the bioxide usage. 

Rich signed a three-year contract with Williamson Electric Company (WECO), In the contract the frequency of servicing the pump station was spelled out. The rates for emergency service were increased. 

There was a situation on 24 Hillcrest Rd. on Labor Day week-end. Rick remedied the situation, and no repairs were needed. The homeowner will be billed $ 150.00 for the service.
Rich made the recommendation, that if Rick or Tom were to make any of these emergency calls, they should be receiving the money charged the homeowner for this service.    
Old Business:  New homeowners will be visited, given the document on the No-Flush items for the sewer system. Situations have come to light, that do not involve grinder pump owners. These situations are that No-Flush items are being discharged into the sewer system, causing an increase in the maintenance cost to the overall system.  
New Business: 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
